

**NOTICE OF MEETING**  
**THE ASSOCIATED STUDENTS OF THE UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA SAN**  
**DIEGO**

Date: Wednesday, November 3, 2021

Call to order: 6:04pm

Location: Price Center East Forum; <https://ucsd.zoom.us/j/98762880541>

Order of Business

**Meeting started at 6:04 PDT.**

**Roll Call**

**Public Input**

1. Wanted to speak at last meeting but didn't get information on the agenda beforehand
2. Going back to the budget meeting
  - a. We discussed spending \$32,000 on snow for almost two hours
3. I went to check the AS website and it was very difficult to find information on senators and AS; also, couldn't find election results
4. I think it's very important to continue funding Office of Health and Wellness because student mental health is extremely important on this campus
5. You should be making resources available to the UCSD community at large

**Aidan Lin**

1. Look forward to working with you all this year
2. I am here to talk about re-districting
  - a. Calling on as many students as possible to give public comment at tomorrow night's meeting
  - b. We have the support of 3 out of 9 commissioners, so we need support from 2 more in order to be successful
  - c. [bit.ly/SPEAKUCSD](https://bit.ly/SPEAKUCSD)

**Special Presentations**

1. Special Presentation by SPACES Board of Directors regarding SPACES Budget.
  - a. Thank you for having us at your meeting tonight
    - i. Lauren, eeman, Autumn, Andrew, Sophia
  - b. We would like to note that new allocations are from rollover amount last year

- c. Our priority was to repay AS; we were informed that the money that was supposed to be taken out was not taken out
- d. About \$13k of our rollover funds will be going towards SIPHR (Retention component of SPACES)
- e. Another \$13k going towards (SHAPES)
- f. Reordering to Reports of Standing Committees

## **Reports of Senator Projects**

### **Reports of AS Senators**

- 1. Muir
  - a. Kristen and I discussed ideas for projects and decided to do in-person engagement hours
    - i. We will do a QR code with a feedback form and then once they complete it they can spin a prize wheel to receive prizes

### **Reports of AS Offices**

- 1. Lara
  - a. Officially sent out email to invite everyone to Fall Retreat
    - i. Please complete RSVP form by Sunday
    - ii. It is mandatory
  - b. Committee appointments
    - i. SMHAC needs a temporary committee member
    - ii. CCR Working Group
    - iii. Please let me know if you would like to be appointed to those committees
- 2. Agni
  - a. Hi to new folks in the group
  - b. Native American Heritage Month Kick-Off event is tomorrow at 10AM in the Ballroom and I invite you all to attend
  - c. Starting this week, indoor events with food are permitted
    - i. If you're interested in hosting an indoor event with food you will need to submit a TAP form and an Event Intake Form
  - d. Campus leadership looking for advice on two things
    - i. How to increase mask-wearing compliance in non-classroom spaces
    - ii. Suggestions on how to encourage residents to not post offensive messages on campus windows with sticky notes
  - e. Excited to announce that after working with RMP and other departments on campus, Rogers Garden is staying on campus for at least 3 more years
  - f. Affordable Textbook Program

- i. Going to table this for a few more weeks because the team took our feedback very seriously and are working on making the program more inclusive
- g. Bookstore
  - i. Working on a survey to learn how students experience has been with textbooks and other course materials
- h. Happy November! The trolley extension to campus is finally opening
  - i. November 21st there will be a grand opening on Warren Field at 11am

## **Question Time**

### **Reports of Standing Committees**

- 1. Finance
  - a. Williams
    - i. Item F3 was discharged to Senate
      - 1. Lara
        - a. Move to approve; passes
  - b. Williams
    - i. Item F2 was tabled indefinitely; decision of the committee stands
    - ii. Item F1 was discharged to Senate
      - 1. Lara
        - a. Move to approve; passes
- 2. Legislative
  - a. Lara
    - i. Item L1 tabled by two weeks; decision of the committee stands
    - ii. Items L2 and L3 were approved; decision of the committee stands

### **Reports of External Committees**

### **Committee Question Time**

### **Discussion Items**

### **Unfinished Business**

### **New Business**

### **Open Forum**

- 1. Assistant Director Weng

- a. Hi new senators!
  - b. If you all would like to chat about projects or discuss the transition to senate feel free to reach out
  - c. Special Rules of Order show the flow of our Senate Meetings
2. Agni
- a. Thoughts on how to increase mask-wearing compliance in non-classroom spaces and offensive notes on windows
    - i. Lara
      - 1. I think this is a great time to incorporate THAs and RAs
      - 2. Peer to peer might be more effective
    - ii. Ramos
      - 1. As an HA I can speak from my personal experience
      - 2. The windows are becoming problematic and we're getting a lot of feedback from our professional staff in Residence Life
    - iii. Rosario
      - 1. For non-compliance, one suggestion would be to have workers in these spaces have a walk-through of the space to see who is not following the rule and give them a warning
    - iv. Lara
      - 1. One of the more effective marketing strategies so far has been the subtle "guilt-tripping" that bring awareness to the decisions we make

## **Roll Call**

## **Written Reports**

**Meeting adjourned at 6:41PM**

## Bills in Committee

### **Finance Committee**

**F1.** Allocation of \$9,000 from General Unallocated Funds to the Office of Concerts & Events. Sponsored by Kamron Williams.

**F2.** Allocation of \$340.49 from Programming Funds to American Chemical Society Student Affiliates for Resume Event. Sponsored by Kamron Williams.

**F3.** Approval of 2021-2022 SPACES Budget (Attachment Forthcoming). Sponsored by Financial Controller Kamron Williams.

### **Legislative Committee**

**L1.** Approval of Resolution to Support New Textbook Affordability Program (as presented by Auxiliary Services). Sponsored by Manu Agni. Attachment is forthcoming.

**L2.** Appointment of Jalal Jaffer as TTV Director of Internal Affairs effective immediately until appointment of successor. Sponsored by Kamron Williams

**L3.** Appointment of Nayeli Pulido for Chief of Staff in Office of Student Organizations effective immediately until the appointment of a successor. Sponsored by Kamron Williams

**L4.** Appointment of Melissa Chea for Event Intern in Office of Student Organizations effective immediately until the appointment of a successor. Sponsored by Kamron Williams

**L5.** Appointment of Samuel Zhu for Event Intern in Office of Student Organizations effective immediately until the appointment of a successor. Sponsored by Kamron Williams